
 

 

 
  
No:  292 /2018 
 
15th May 2018 
 
 
TO:  ALL BRANCHES 
 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
PORTABLE HEARING LOOPS AVAILABLE TO BRANCHES 
 
As part of our Union Learning Funded project we have a number of portable hearing loops that we 
would like to offer out to branches. They are intended to ensure that all members are able to 
benefit from the learning opportunities offered by the CWU, which would include briefings on IR 
issues and meetings where such matters were discussed as well as more traditional structured 
learning events. They are being offered to all branches on a first come first served basis. 
 
If you would like a portable hearing loop for your branch please contact pdovey@cwu.org and we 
will arrange for them to be sent out as soon as possible. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Trish Lavelle  
Head of Education & Training 
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